

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 26 MARCH 2009

COS.26/09
CARLISLE PARTNERSHIP – HEALTHY COMMUNITIES AND OLDER PEOPLE GROUP AND CUMBRIA LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT – 2ND REPORT 08/09

The Carlisle Partnership Manager (Mr Kemp) presented report PPP.12/09 which made the activities of the Carlisle Partnership (CP) and Healthy Communities and Older People (HCOP) group available for scrutiny.

Mr Kemp reported that the refresh of CP HCOP priorities published in “A Community Plan for Carlisle – refresh and update 2008” would remain extant until 2010 when the next refresh of the Plan would be published.  In 2009/10 the Partnership would concentrate on developing a robust method for performance monitoring and aligning its local targets to the Local Area Agreement and other National Indicators where appropriate.

Mr Kemp explained that the Healthy Communities and Older People Group had continued to support local projects with Communities for Health (CFH) programme funding from the Department of Health.

Mr Kemp highlighted some of the projects including the Smoking Cessation Clinic, Lifestyle on the Road and Income Maximisation for Older People.  

Mr Kemp presented the annual performance report of the Cumbria Agreement (LAA 2007) Healthy Communities and Older People Block Stretch Targets and the 3rd quarter performance report of the Cumbria Agreement (LAA 2008 healthy Communities and Older People Block Targets.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) Concerns were raised that the Cumbria County Council Cabinet had accepted the recommendation of the Cumbria Strategic Partnership Executive Board that 100% of the reward grant be invested in LAA priorities.  Members felt that District Councils and the County Council should receive some of the grant for the work that they put into meeting the targets.  

Mr Kemp agreed that the City Council and Carlisle Partnership had expended a lot of time and money in contributing to meeting the targets and had ‘earned’ some reward.  He added that the issue needed further discussion both at County and District levels of the Councils and Partnerships, before a final decision was taken.

(b) Was there a process which allowed matters which had been in the media to be discussed as part of Carlisle Partnership?

Mr Kemp responded that he could put items on the Group agenda if requested and the group would welcome referrals from elected members or any appropriate source.

RESOLVED – That the comments and concerns of the Committee regarding the division of the reward grant be passed to the Executive for their consideration.







